MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING OF STOURTON CAUNDLE
WEDNESDAY, MAY 16TH, 2018 at 7.30p.m. IN THE VILLAGE HALL
The meeting was attended by Hedley Walker, Clive Jones, Paul Lane, Roger Paull, Oliver Simon, and John Waltham.
Apologies were received from Deanne Tremlett, County and District Councillor Carr-Jones and District Councillor Batty Smith.
Hedley Walker Chaired the meeting and reported receiving positive comments about the circulation of reports in the Stourton Caundler magazine. The Parochial Church Council and The Welcome Club published their reports in the magazine separately.
There were no matters arising from the 2017 meeting.
The following reports were received from village organisations and circulated as an insert with The Caundler Magazine at the end of March:
The Allotments – John Waltham
Another very successful year on the allotments, albeit one that has seen a lot of changes in several areas. Comments from villagers have all been complimentary regarding the relative tidiness, colour and variety of the plots, and the pleasure that our allotmenteers derive from their patches of ground are plain to see, while crops have mainly been good and the weather as good as we can expect.
However, we are now seeing a time of change; for different reasons, two of our stalwarts have had to give up their plots, and I’ve had to radically reduce my piece for what I hope are temporary health reasons (although this demonstrated to me in a very reassuring way that human nature and helpfulness are very much part of our group - thank you one and all). So, we have now welcomed newcomers Rob and Rachel, and Paul from Lydlinch, while Pete Smith’s gone independent on his own patch. In Paul’s case, we are welcoming someone from the next village, where there are no allotments; despite appeals in the Caundler and asking around within the village, there was no interest at present from villagers, and Paul is known to many of us as a member of the Garden Club; he promises to add a lot of colour to the bottom of Brimble. We are looking forward to another successful and happy year, ideally with fewer cats and less slugs!
Stourton Caundle Velo Club – Tom Eden
Stourton Caundle's cycling group is known as the "Caundle Velo Club" (CVC).  It completed its 6th full year of cycling in 2017.  There are 18 paid up members in the "peloton", consisting of a core group of four from the village itself - Tom Eden, Richard Miles, David Keenan and Mike Taylor.  Mike joined us last summer after he and Wendy moved into Drove Close in March 2017.  The others live within 10 miles of Stourton Caundle in surrounding towns and villages, usually cycling to the starts from outside the Trooper on Mondays and Fridays each week throughout the year.
The logbook for the Caundle Velo Club ride leader recorded exactly 100 rides in 2017, made up of 50 outings over 3,006 miles on Mondays, and 50 more over 1,780 miles on Friday mornings, for a grand total of 4,786 miles during the year.  The overall average distance was therefore 48 miles per ride, or 92 miles per week when combining the two cycle days.  This was 120 miles fewer than in 2016 and was the first time in six years of CVC rides during which our overall distance has fallen short of the prior year.  This shortfall was due mainly to adverse weather conditions.
In 2017 CVC roamed far and wide all around the region we know as Wessex.  Most of us are now retired and are thus free to cycle regularly twice a week, but we welcome occasional riders from time to time, providing they wear a helmet and sport high-vis clothing for safety in respect of the cyclist's highway code.  The Monday rides last most of the day with pauses for morning coffee and a pub lunch.  Friday morning rides are to a local café within 20 miles, returning to the village by 1pm.
Should anyone in Stourton Caundle, or elsewhere in the area, be interested in joining us at any time, please contact either Tom Eden - 01963 364447 (tom.eden141@btinternet.com), or Richard Miles - 01963 364651 (rmiles.btee@btinternet.com)."

The Events Committee- John Waltham
There has been little practical activity on the part of the Committee this year, although in common with other village organisations we will have to seek a new treasurer with the imminent departure of Gerry Holdstock, who along with Chris will leave a very large hole in so many village organisations and activities.
The committee’s purpose is to encourage a spirit of community in the village and to help with any activities that support that aim, both practically and financially. It is very informal and open to anyone in the village to either join to actively assist in achieving its aims, or to request funds and/or assistance in running an event that fulfils our aims and objectives. In the past, we have helped with events as diverse as Strawberry Fairs, Village Olympics, Soapbox Derbies, village dances and children’s outings. So, if you are thinking of putting on a village-based event, come and have a chat if you think we can help in any way. We’re here to help.

Garden Club – Win Gillard
Garden Club Committee have once again worked tirelessly over the last year to bring a varied programme of talks and visits to the members and visitors alike.  We have enjoyed some excellent speakers with subjects ranging from Hydrangeas, Plants that should be Better Know, and Bomb Proof Roses with Val Bourne.
Our supper in January was a brilliant, noisy fun evening with wonderful food and a great opportunity to catch up with our gardening friends.
Howard once again arranged two garden visits, firstly in June to Venn House and secondly to Pen Selwood in September. These visits are well supported by our members and a highlight of the summer as they are gardens that we would not normally have the opportunity to see.
The Summer Show in September was well supported by members and residents and entries were up on last year. We all enjoyed the auction and Tea Party that followed.
Our membership is around 60 and is open to everyone in Stourton Caundle and the surrounding area.

Parish Council Chairman’s Report 2018 – Hedley Walker
A number of planning applications were considered by the Parish Council during the last twelve months.  An application for an extension to the rear of the existing separate garage at Larkrise, to create a residential annex, was considered in June, and the Parish Council requested a Condition to ensure that this could not be occupied as a separate property; this Condition was subsequently included in the planning permission by NDDC.  In October, an application for a two-storey extension, three dormer windows to the front, and a further dormer at the rear at Golden Hill House was considered.  Following concerns from neighbours and Councillors about the dormers overlooking the High Street, the Parish Council registered an objection to these, whilst not objecting to the remaining proposals.  These dormers were subsequently amended to conservation roof lights and NDDC granted planning permission.  No objections were raised by the Parish Council to the other planning applications considered during the year.  There were also no objections to the application to divert Footpath no. 5, off Rowden Mill Lane, with Parish Councillors noting that the new route had been in use informally for some time.
The proposals to convert stables at Holt Hill into a dwelling house continued to concern the Parish Council and NDDC during 2017.  The owners made an application for ‘permitted development’ on the grounds that the building was previously in agricultural use.  However, NDDC advised the Parish Council that the use of the land and building did not meet the criteria for permitted development and subsequently that the application had been refused.  The owners then lodged an appeal against this decision and, at the time of writing this report, the situation remains unresolved.
Changes have been proposed to the structure of local government in Dorset and, although this will not directly affect the Parish Council, District Cllr. Batty-Smith has kept the Parish Council up-to-date with the proposals at the various Parish Council meetings he has attended.  In February, the Secretary of State, Sajid Javid, announced that the proposals, which involve the rural Districts including NDDC merging into a single authority, with Bournemouth, Poole and Christchurch forming a second single authority, would proceed.
The budget for 2018/19 was discussed at the meeting in January.  As a result of the additional precept raised in error in the previous year, the Parish Council has an adequate reserve.  However, a number of possible abnormal costs were identified for the coming year, including the need to replace or repair elements of the play area.  The DAPTC Chairman’s report also included advice to consider extra costs to cover new charges for Data Protection Regulations, and to consider the possibility of additional costs filtering down to Parish Councils as a result of the changes to local government identified above.  In the circumstances, the Parish Council voted to set the precept at £7,000.  This is a £500 reduction from the 2017/18 precept.
A new format for the Annual Parish Meeting in May 2017 was adopted, with the reports from the various organisations in the village being published in advance in the Caundler Magazine.  This innovation was generally well received, and the Parish Council decided to retain the approach for 2018.
Finally, I would like to offer special thanks to Paul Lane for his ongoing repair and maintenance work in the play area.  I would also like again to thank the clerk, Sue Harris, for all her hard work and the members of the Parish Council for their support and enthusiasm.



Sports Club - Pete Smith
The Sports Club has had a steady year and continues to promote Badminton, table tennis, snooker and short mat bowls. Membership has remained static at 28 but a survey revealed the average age at 68!! We continue to campaign for new and younger members.

Village Hall ‘100’ Club -  Anna Oliver
The Village Hall ‘100’ Club currently has 253 numbers in use.  This excellent total has meant monthly prizes have stayed at £25, £20 and £15, with the equivalent sum of £720 being raised for the upkeep of the Village Hall.  Some spare cash in the bank even allowed for a Christmas Bonus draw for 3 extra prizes.
The 100 Club collection would never happen without the tireless efforts of Delia and Fleur for which I thank them very much indeed.
Village Hall – Gordon Stobie
The village hall remains as the meeting place for the sports and social activities of the village. Its main user is the Sports Club when on afternoons and evenings darts, snooker, short mat bowls and badminton take place. Other users include the Garden Club, the Welcome Club, Parish Council and St Peters Church along with Pilates. 
There has been regular use by both village residents and outsiders for parties and other events.
No building improvements have been carried out this year however improvements to the Gents and provisioning of a disabled toilet remain on the list for action in due course.                                      
The Sports Club and the 200 Club continue to provide the main income although income and donations have been received from other organisations.                                  
The accounts for the 2017/18 year were unavailable at the time of preparation of this report.
Note: This report was prepared in February 2018 in order for the Parish Council to issue it along with other Stourton Caundle organisation reports in The StourtonCaundler prior to the PC AGM in May 2018.

The Caundler Magazine – Eric Dummett
Hopefully the variety of "Editors" of the six bi-monthly issues have enabled us to provide interesting and enjoyable articles for our readers. Sadly, Jane Colville, who has been on the committee since the launch of the magazine, left us when she moved away from the village; we are most grateful for all her contribution to the success of the magazine. It was also with regret that we lost Lin Tripp who had worked so hard in producing the magazine ready for printing. Once again, I am indebted to all the members of the Committee for their hard work and also to the members of the community for their invaluable contributions.    
[bookmark: _GoBack]There was no other business and no public questions.

The meeting closed at 7.33 p.m.
